

Minutes of a Meeting of FULBOURN PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday, 12th June 2024 in The Swifts, Haggis Gap, Fulbourn.

Present: Councillor Smith (Chair), and Councillors Bramwell, Butler, Gaskell, Howell, Johnson, Lacey, Roberts; County Councillor Daunton, District Councillor Cone, the Clerk and 4 parishioners.

<p>16 To accept apologies for absence. Councillors Andrews, Brown, Lockwood, Thorn and Viner District Councillor Williams</p> <p>17 To notify the clerk of any declarations of interest that will be declared by members for any item to be discussed.</p> <p>Public & Press - You are invited to attend the whole meeting and are welcome to speak at our Open Forum at the beginning of the meeting.</p> <p>Village Assets Parishioners David Cottee and David Nobel, both from Fulbourn Forum, attended to discuss whether the 3 village pubs could be considered for the register of Assets of Community Value (ACVs) This originally came up in Neighbourhood plan discussions, however it did not come to fruition. Councillors all agreed this was important and should be looked into. To start the process a working group will be formed to look at which buildings could be added to the register. The working group should include at least 2 councillors.</p> <p>Speeding on Teversham Road Parishioner Louise Saunders was concerned about the speed of traffic on Teversham Road and that outside the building site the road has dipped where lorries are turning. Cllrs Cone and Roberts spoke about previous data that has been taken down Teversham Road and that there has been a 20% drop in speeding down Shelford road since the cushions were added. The Mobile Speeding Device could be moved to Teversham road to collect new data.</p> <p>Royal British Legion Lisa (Royal British Legion) attended to discuss whether the Parish Council will sponsor training for volunteers to become Traffic Management Operatives (TMO), an accreditation that allows them to sign and implement road closures and diversions. Lisa explained that the training lasts 5 years and costs £200 per person; with a one off payment for signage. Cllr Roberts wanted to know what happens at the moment – who currently pays for the road closure for Winter fair? To be investigated more.</p> <p>18 To receive reports from County and District Councillors. 18.1 County Councillor Daunton issued the attached report. Cllr Daunton drew attention to the drainage problems on Geoffrey Bishop Avenue, which should be fixed in the coming months; however 3 birch trees may have to be taken down. Cllrs Gaskell and Daunton will go and have a look and this will need to be discussed in the July Parish Council meeting. There have been no updates from Cadent about continuing their work down Teversham Road and Station Road in September. Clerk waiting to hear back from Anglian Water whether they can attend the July Parish Council meeting. 18.2 District Councillors Williams and Hofman issued the attached report. Cllr Williams was not in attendance at the meeting and there were no questions to be passed back to Cllr Williams. 18.3 District Councillor Cone issued the attached report. Cllr Cone drew attention to the success of the Ukraine Moving On project. Also that South Cambridge District Council is reminding people to dispose of vape/phone/e-bike batteries safely and responsibly as there have been 7 bin lorry fires so far this year</p>	<p>Clerk</p> <p>GC</p> <p>Clerk</p> <p>JG, CD</p>
---	---

<p>19 To approve the minutes of the May 2024 meeting. The Minutes of the meetings were accepted as a true record and signed by the Chair.</p>	<p>1543</p>
<p>20 Matters arising from the last meeting. 20.1 <u>Morris Homes/ Hill</u> No developers attended the virtual meeting so nothing to report. 20.2 <u>Fulbourn Hub Scout Lease</u> Clerk spoke to Scouts who said the lease is with their HQ to sign. Cllr Howel to chase. 20.3 <u>Mobile speeding device</u> Cllr Daunton has recommended getting in touch with County Council who are able to bulk buy speed devices and so could be cheaper to buy through them. 20.4 <u>Swifts play area</u> Cllr Smith to meet with Accent to discuss the play area. Clerk to set up a meeting in July including Cllrs Gaskin, Johnson and Bramwell. 20.5 <u>1A Impett’s Lane</u> Cllr Smith suggested a hedge could be grown. Cllr Roberts brought up funding. 20.6 <u>Village defibrillators</u> Clerk has been in touch with Professor Hutchinson who has submitted a complaint re missing defibrillator. Clerk and Cllr Thorn met with Greene King to discuss installing a defibrillator at the Hat and Rabbit. They have given permission. Clerk to submit forms and research funding options. 20.7 <u>Sub Committees</u> New Tree and Planning officers must be chosen at July meeting. 20.8 <u>Demolition of Old Scout Hut</u> No further updates. 20.9 <u>LHI Bid</u> Still awaiting response in July. 20.10 Cllr Smith to meet with David Cottee to discuss how some aspects of planning will be effected by the neighbourhood plan, for example retrospective planning. 20.11 <u>War memorial</u> was cleaned in time for D Day anniversary. Royal British Legion sent their thanks.</p>	<p>KH Clerk Clerk DS</p>
<p>21 Correspondence. 21.1 Michelle Harper – Enquiry from a MA student who is researching how Neighbourhood Plans help 21.2 Fulbourn Forum – June newsletter 21.3 South Cambs – Enquiring whether the Swifts could be used as the village polling station 21.4 CCC - e-scooter trial area in Cambridge will remain unchanged in geography and vehicle numbers 21.5 Fulbourn Forum - adding village pubs as Assets of Community Value (ACVs) 21.6 NALC - Star Council Awards 2024 nominations now open 21.7 Greater Cambridge Planning - research taking place on assessing South Cambridgeshire’s village halls 21.8 Cambridgeshire & Peterborough NHS Foundation Trust - How Are You South Cambs Newsletter - May 2024 21.9 Greater Cambridge Partnership – Greenways quarterly newsletter 21.10 South Cambs – Green Spaces – Shared Prosperity Fund Year 2 applications are now open until 1st August 21. 11 Fulbourn Primary School – enquiring whether they can use the rec for their sports day on Thursday 4th July from 9:30-12 (plus tidying up time)</p>	
<p>22 To resolve the accounts for the month. Cllr Bramwell proposed passing the accounts, proposal seconded by Cllr Johnson, agreed by the Council.</p>	
<p>23 Council Committees and Remote Meetings Minutes from the Planning meeting were handed out.</p>	
<p>24 To receive items for inclusion on the next Agenda for decision and/or action. Cllr Gaskill was approached by a Parishioner asking if a seat can be put in at the bus stop on</p>	

<p>the High Street. This has been discussed before but there is not enough space. Discussions arose over whether a leaning bar could be added, though this really should be against a wall. To be looked into.</p> <p>There was no further business and the meeting closed at 9.10pm.</p>	<p>1544</p> <p>Clerk</p>
---	--

Attached reports: